
LEGAL NOTICE 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

COUNTY OF ORLEANS 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE is given that the Orleans County Legislature will hold a public hearing at the 

Legislature Chambers, 14016 Route 31 W, Albion NY on April 27, 2022 at 4:25 P.M. to discuss the 

implementation of the Microenterprise project that received Community Development Block Grant 

(CDBG) funding from the New York State Office of Community Renewal (Project #857ME969-21).  

The purpose of the hearing is to obtain citizen views regarding any aspect to the project’s 

implementation including but not limited to any construction, financing, and employment 

opportunities resulting from the project.  The hearing facility is handicapped accessible. Pursuant to 

Governor Hochul’s Executive Order No. 1 issued on August 24, 2021 suspending the Open Meetings 

Law, as amended and extended, the Public Hearing will be held electronically via videoconferencing. 

Members of the public may attend the Public Hearing and provide comments via Zoom.com or by 

telephone at 1-646-558-8656 Meeting ID: 85336464419 Passcode: 476872. The County encourages 

public comment.  Written comments are invited and can be submitted to the Clerk of the Legislature 

at 14016 Route 31 West, Albion, NY 14411. To be considered, comments must be received by 3:00 

P.M., April 27, 2022. 

 

Dated at Albion, NY  

April 14, 2022 

Lisa Stenshorn, Clerk  

Orleans County Legislature 


